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Ms.Ursula Menke

Secretary General

Canadian Radio-television and

  Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

Dear Ms. Menke:

Subject:
Proposed Revisions to the 1999 Split Rate Base (SRB) Manual -Allowance for Funds Used During Construction (AFC)

 AUTONUM 
Decision 78-1, Directive 21, revised in Decision 79-9, stated that:

"Each carrier shall capitalize an allowance for funds expended during construction for all projects costing $50,000 or more and lasting more than three months.  At the carrier's discretion, an allowance for funds used during construction may be charged on all projects." 

 AUTONUM 
Decision 97-9, Price Cap Regulation and Related Issues stated at paragraph 242 that:

"The Commission has decided to allow the companies to use GAAP for regulatory reporting purposes.  However, the telephone companies are required to inform the Commission of any changes during the price cap period to their accounting practices which deviate from current Phase 1 Directives and those accounting procedures derived after the Phase 1 Directives, along with the financial impact of any such changes on the company's Utility segment."

 AUTONUM 
As a consequence of the Company's change to the SAP software, effective 1 January 1999 it will no longer be adding an AFC to the cost of new projects for financial reporting purposes.  The Company notes that in 1998, the Utility income statement included $6.9 million for AFC in contrast to revenues of nearly $5.4 billion. 

Yours truly,

Teresa Muir

Director – Regulatory Matters

c.c.:
CRTC Regional Offices (Montréal, Ottawa)

105, rue Hôtel-de-Ville

6e étage

Hull (Québec) J8X 4H7

Tel:  (819) 773-6030

Fax:  (819) 770-7638

Internet ID:  bell.regulatory@bell.ca
105, rue Hôtel-de-Ville

6e étage

Hull (Québec) J8X 4H7

Tel:  (819) 773-6030

Fax:  (819) 770-7638

Internet ID:  bell.regulatory@bell.ca

